
From: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
To: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/1/2016 3:11:10 PM
Subject: FW: Question about MUSC Board meetin

 
 
Rob Godfrey
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Desk: (803) 734-2028 | Mobile: (803) 429-6068
 
From: Sausser, Lauren [mailto:lsausser@postandcourier.com] 

Sent: Monday, February 01, 2016 3:10 PM

To: Godfrey, Rob

Subject: Question about MUSC Board meetin
 
Rob,
 
The MUSC Board of Trustees held an unusual public meeting yesterday afternoon to adopt some new “rules of 
decorum.” Only one board member attended the meeting at MUSC – the rest participated via conference call, 
including several of the board members who actually live in Charleston.
 
Dr. Harold Jablon, the governor’s appointee to the board, is the only one who attended the meeting in person. I 
thought it was interesting that he drove from Columbia when the other board members called in.
 
Did the governor, by chance, ask him to attend the meeting in person? I’m not writing on deadline.
 
Lauren
 
Lauren Sausser
Health Editor and Reporter
The Post and Courier
134 Columbus St.
Charleston, SC 29403
843-937-5598
www.postandcourier.com
@laurenmsausser on Twitter
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